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        July 27, 2021 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
 
Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 
 
Re:  In the Matter of the Petition of Public Service Electric and Gas Company  

for Approval of the Second Energy Strong Program,  
BPU Docket Nos. EO18060629 and GO18060630 
Notice of Transfer of Funds  

 
Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch: 
 

Please allow this letter to serve as notice of transfer of funds between the Energy Strong II 
Electric subprograms in accordance with the terms of the Energy Strong II Program (the “ES II” 
or the “Program”) and associated stipulation approved by the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
(the “Board”) by Order dated September 11, 2019 in Docket Nos. EO18060629 and GO18060630.   
 

Paragraph 22 of the Program Stipulation provides flexibility in the administration of the ES 
II subprograms by allowing for the immediate transfers of funds within the electric sub-programs 
where the cumulative amount of the transfer is five percent (5%) or less of the overall ES II electric 
program investment.  In the event of such a transfer, Public Service Electric and Gas Company 
(“PSE&G” or the “Company”) shall notify Board Staff and Rate Counsel of the changes within 30 
days following the change.  

 
 In accordance with the above-referenced provision, the Company hereby provides notice 

of its transfer of $7.7M from the Grid Modernization, Communication System subprogram to the 
Grid Modernization, Advanced Distribution Management System (“ADMS”) subprogram.   The 
total cumulative amount of $7.7M that PSE&G is moving pursuant to this notice is less than 5% of 
the Energy Strong total electric program investment of $741 million.  Under the terms of the ES II 
Order, no further action by the Board or filing by any party is anticipated or required in order for 
PSE&G to proceed.  
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Consistent with the Order issued by the Board in connection with In the Matter of the New 

Jersey Board of Public Utilities’ Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic for a Temporary Waiver 
of Requirements for Certain Non-Essential Obligations, BPU Docket No. EO20030254, Order 
dated March 19, 2020, this document is being filed electronically with the Secretary of the Board 
and Rate Counsel. No paper copies will follow. 

 
     

Very truly yours,  

 
        Danielle Lopez 
cc: Stefanie Brand  
 Bob Brabston  

Stacy Peterson  
David Brown 
Ryan Moran 
Heather Weisband 
Matko Ilic  
Brian Lipman  
David Wand  
Maura Caroselli 
Debora Layugan  
Max Chang 


